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                                                                                                                        June 8th 2021 
Dear Year 6 Parent /Carer, 
 
I am writing to let you know arrangements for year 6 for the end of the summer term. As you know the 
school has to plan according to strict operational guidelines and we have sought advice from health and 
safety in all the decisions that we have made. 
 
Transition 
 
We have been working very closely with Bassaleg and our cluster primary schools to ensure that 
transition is well planned out within the covid-19 risk assessments that we are operating under at 
present. 
 
You will have already received an initial letter from Ms Lambe, Headteacher at Bassaleg school. Click 
here to view a copy. 
 
Thursday 17th June – 9.00am – 11.00am Visit from Bassaleg staff to meet Year 6 – Mr Ford, Ms 
Williams and Mrs Booth will visit Pentrepoeth to meet Year 6 children. 
 
Thursday 8th July –  1.00pm – 2.15pm - children will visit Bassaleg school to have a picnic on the field. 
The PE department will be on hand to work with year 6 on a variety of physical activities. 
 
  
End of Year Activities 
 
Gilwern visit – we have arranged for Gilwern Outdoor activity centre to visit school on Tuesday 13th and 
Wednesday 14th July. Children will have opportunities to take part in climbing wall activities, team 
building challenges and fire lighting/ camp craft in the Forest school area. There will be a strict risk 
assessment in place for this. As this will be quite expensive I would be grateful for a voluntary 
contribution from parents of £10 towards this. 
 
Year 6  Picnic and Disco - this will take place on Thursday 15th July during the school day. Children can 
take part in team challenge games in the morning. There will be a picnic on the field at lunchtime 
followed by a disco. The picnic will be available from ‘Tin Can’ kitchen and will be paid for by the PTA 
(children will be able to order from a menu). We are hopeful to book an ice cream van for the end of the 
day too! 

 
Friday 16th July Year 6 will take part in a fun physical activities and toasting marshmallows in the forest 
school area. The day will end with the traditional conga around the school. 

 

https://8b671298-7c61-47e4-b4a6-7b84058c30bb.filesusr.com/ugd/e86878_ee63d1331ef24fe0be8988f7d1264cbc.pdf


 
     

             
            

 
 

Leaver’s Assembly – children will be working on this during this half term and will be available to view 
online during the final week of term. I will forward you a code/password for this. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

Dean Taylor 

Headteacher 


